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Home discussion    

question 

Stan asked...  

Why is there a polar 

bear standing at the 

front entrance of our 

school? 

*Answer overleaf!           
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 It has been lovely seeing children learning through fun and 

producing truly beautiful work throughout this half term. 

Staff have also been working hard behind the scenes to 

plan the enrichment part of our curriculum, which will be 

implemented in September. I can’t wait to see it in action! 

Mrs Channing  

       Act of Kindness                                                                                               
This week our award 
goes to Amelie Jack for   

being kind. Children have also 
nominated Tyler Morgan and 
Elsa Hornby for being brilliant 
friends to others. How lovely! 

What has   
Toby seen 
this week?  
Toby has      
enjoyed 
seeing our 
Exhibition of the    
beautiful work        
produced  
during our            
Celebrating Cultures 
week.  
He has also been    
impressed by the     
gorgeous Jubilee 
planters that each 
class has made. 
These are located at 
the front of each 
school building.  
What a lovely way to 
mark such a special 
event in our country’s 
history.  

James’ carting success! 
 James Pybus is an absolute superstar!   
He thoroughly enjoys Bambino carting  
classes, beating his personal best each 

time he drives! James has already earned 
three medals and is now aiming for his first 

trophy. What a speedy superstar! 
 

Pupils of the week         

Jessie Pippen                    

Mason Bulman         

Alice Wilson              

Luca Sharp                                     

Chloe Swales                

Joey Morgan            

Izzy West                

Fraser Austin         

Molly Rathbone                 

Half Term Heroes 

Guinevere McManus 

Elsie Black                

Abigail Fisher                 

Hannah Smith               

Charlie Pell                       

Mia Swales                      

Hanni Fussey                    

Daisy Broomhead      

Eve Archibald 

 Thank you to our fabulous kitchen staff for 
our superb Jubilee lunch! It was                 

scrumptious and very well received! 

Lunchtime 
Award                                                                                                                        

This week our 
lunchtime award goes to                                          

Bella Castro-Peacock             
and Joseph Wilson  

for their beautiful manners!  

A new member of our Roseberry family! 
I am delighted to inform you that, following a very 
thorough and robust interview procedure, we have       

appointed Miss Sherwood as Year Four teacher from 
September until July, covering Mrs Davies’ maternity 

leave. 
I am sure the children will thrive in her care and enjoy 

learning through fun, rising to the challenge of    
meeting her high expectations. She may even teach 

them some Irish dance moves! 

Scrummy cakes!                                                             
Thank you to everyone who donated cakes 
for  today’s RAFT cake stall. Thanks also to 
everyone who bought cakes - I’m sure they 

didn’t last long, as they all looked delicious! 

Please ride bikes and scooters 
with care, children.  

You are all very precious! 
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Important dates for your diary 

             Thank you!                                            

Thank you to  everyone who 

has  donated a bottle for the 

RAFT stall at the vil-

lage Jubilee fete, to 

be held on 4th June. 

Thanks also to the 

parents who have 

offered their time to 

manage the stall. 

Unwelcome guests! 
This week, we have had a case 
of worms in school. Please re-
mind your child to wash their 
hands and look out for them 

having an itchy bottom. Please 
don’t worry, worms are easily 
treated with a quick trip to the 

chemist for advice and         
medication (please note that it is         

recommended that the whole 
family is treated). 

Thank you to Mr Burley and Scott Bros for donating liners and compost for our Jubilee planters! 

THE POLAR BEAR’S LAST 
STAND. 

Did you know? 
The Arctic is warming about twice 

as fast as the global average,          
causing the ice that polar bears   
depend on to melt away. Loss of 
sea ice also threatens the bears’ 

main prey, seals, which need the ice 
to raise their young. 

Global warming is believed by many 
to be the result of greenhouse      

gas emissions. If these emissions 
continue at so-called ‘business as 
usual’ levels, polar bears may be 
extinct by the end of the century. 

Our art installation at the front of our 
school aims to raise awareness of 
the problem of single use plastic 
(SUP) waste in our environment. 

The production process of plastic is 
a big contributor to greenhouse  

gases in the environment. 
Our polar bear is stuffed with SUP 
that has been collected from the 
School Fruit and Veg scheme for 

one school year. Whilst this scheme 
is fantastic because it provides fruit 

and veg for all KS1 children in     
England, the fruit is, unfortunately, 
delivered in SUP bags. Our Global 

Council wrote to the scheme        
providers, and also Rishi Sunak MP, 
to highlight the problem and ask for 

change. 
SCARY STATISTICS! 

Our school (average size school) 
receives approximately 1440 bags  

per year. 
There are approximately 16600 
schools in the scheme which = 

23,904,000 SUP bags produced. 
The scheme has been running for 

17 yrs which = 
406,368,000 SUP bags in our      

environment. 
It takes 1,000 years for a plastic bag 

to degrade in landfill. Sadly, the 
bags don’t break down completely, 
but become micro-plastics which 

absorb toxins and continue to      
pollute our environment. 

Thank you to our children and Miss 
Tucker for creating the polar bear 
that will make us stop and think! 

JUNE 
6

th Staff training day: - no children in school 

7
th Children return to school 

8
th 9am – 10.30am School photographer in 

9
th Dogs Trust to deliver dog safety talk 

10
th Bags2school collection of unwanted clothing and bedding 

20
th 6pm Sept EYFS Parents’ meeting in lower hall  

23
rd Y2 visit to the Museum at Stewart Park 

27
th 10am Y6 leave for East Barnby 

29
th 3.15pm – 4.15pm Sept Y3s’ play date 

5.30pm Sept Y3s’ Parents’ information evening in lower 
hall 

JULY 

1
st Y6 children return from East Barnby (2pm ish) 

4
th
5

th
6

th

8
th 1:45-2:30pm Y6 swimming 

7
th Y1 visit to Flamingo Land 

1.30pm and 6pm Y5/6 performance for parents 

13
th Y6 at Stokesley School  for transition 

14
th 

15
th Whole school transition 

19
th MB/AC/SW classes to visit Flamingo Land 

Pm Y6 out to Stokesley Secondary to see We Will Rock 
You  

20
th 6pm – 8pm Y6 leavers’ disco and BBQ 

22
nd 9.15am Leavers’ service in lower hall – Y6 parents invited 

Break up for a well deserved holiday!   

Jubilee Saturday at the Discovery Centre 
The Discovery Centre will be open 10am until 4pm on Saturday 

4th June. As well as regular activities there will be tea, coffee and 
snacks available. 

Anita Aslin will be playing the harp from 12.30pm and there will be 
children’s crafts with a royal connection throughout the 

day. Why not pop along and have some fun?       

If your child has an upset tummy, they must stay away from 
school for 48 hours after their last bout of sickness / diarrhoea.  


